
 
 
 
DATE: January 29, 2024      

TO:  Mayor and Members of Council 

FROM: Haiqing Xu, Deputy City Manager, Planning and Growth Management 

RE: COMMUNICATION – Council, January 30, 2024  
 
  Report # 1, Item #15, 16, and 18 
 

PROPOSED DESIGNATION UNDER PART IV OF THE ONTARIO  
HERITAGE ACT OF 1050 RUTHERFORD ROAD, WARD 4 – 
VICINITY NORTH SIDE OF RUTHERFORD ROAD AND  
BETWEEN DUFFERIN STREET AND BATHURST STREET  
(TRANSMITTAL REPORT) 
 
PROPOSED DESIGNATION UNDER PART IV OF THE ONTARIO  
HERITAGE ACT OF 1078 MAJOR MACKENZIE DRIVE WEST – 
WARD 4, VICINITY NORTH SIDE OF MAJOR MACKENZIE  
DRIVE WEST AND BETWEEN DUFFERIN STREET AND  
BATHURST STREET (TRANSMITTAL REPORT) 
 
PROPOSED DESIGNATION UNDER PART IV OF THE ONTARIO  
HERITAGE ACT OF 11151 WESTON ROAD – WARD 1, SOUTH  
OF KIRBY ROAD AND WEST OF HWY 400 (TRANSMITTAL  
REPORT) 

 
 
Purpose 
 
To provide clarification and correction to address the erroneous misreading of 
recommendation 2c. contained in Report #1, Item #15, 16 and 18 . 
 
And to reflect the change proposed by By-Law 021-2024 (item 5 Committee of the 
whole Report No 1) should the by-law be approved at Council January 30, 2024. 
 
Recommendation  
 
The Deputy City Manager, Planning and Growth Management recommends that the 
word “or” be added to recommendation 2c and “local newspaper” be replaced with 
“City’s Website” and that the recommendation be replaced with the following: 
 

“c. If no objection is served on the City Clerk within 30 days of the date of 
publication of the Notice of Intention, Council shall pass a by-law designating 
…… and a copy of the by-law shall be served on the Owner (or City of Vaughan) 
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and Ontario Heritage Trust and a notice shall be published on the City’s 
Website.” 

 
Background 
 
The intent of the recommendation is to inform the property owner or the City of 
Vaughan, if the property is City owned.  
 
The same erroneous misreading historically was carried in the proposed designation 
reports for the following addresses: 
 

• 439 Glenkindie  
• 8682 Highway 27  
• 82 Monsheen 
• 11960 Highway 27  
• 141 Centre Street  
• 10180 Pine Valley  
• 6181 Major Mackenzie  
• 10533 Keele Street  
• 30 Stegman’s Mill  
• 46 Monsheen 
• 8399 Kipling  
• 7894 Dufferin Street  
• 7961 Jane Street  
• 9520 Jane Street  

 
 
The change from “local newspaper” to “City’s website” is to reflect the amended City’s 
by-law 021-2024 (to be approved at Council January 30, 2024) which allows the City to 
publish all heritage notices on City’s Website. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 

 
Haiqing Xu, Deputy City Manager,  
Planning and Growth Management 
 
  


